



Patchwords

MOONLIGHT QUILTERS OF SONOMA COUNTY ESTABLISHED 1980

CALENDAR

February 2020 5 Business Meeting

Medallion Round 3 due
Fat Qtr Frenzy – Children's
prints, animals
15 Newsletter articles due
19 Program Meeting – Lisa Thorpe
22 Workshop – Lisa Thorpe
Class Description & Supply List

March 2020

4 Business Meeting
Fat Qtr Frenzy – Greens, all
things Irish,
or Halloween prints

9 Board Meeting

15 Newsletter articles due

18 Program Meeting - Mel Beach Challenge Yourself

21 Workshop – Mel Beach Free Motion Fillers and Fun

April 2020

1 Business Meeting
Fat Qtr Frenzy – Your Choice!
Appoint nominating
committee

10 Deadline to submit quilt show entry

15 Newsletter articles due

15 Program Meeting - Fabric Sale

25 Basic Skills – Free Motion Feathers by Trina Jahnsen

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Happy Valentine's Day! Is it already (nearly) February? I don't know about you, but I'm still in my yearly "planning phase." Many things to plan. Many things to do. Many things for which to be grateful. I am so grateful to have all of you, my quilting community, to quilt with, to enjoy the good times with, and to help me through the less-than-good times. Thank you.

Lots to look forward to in 2020. Round Robin was a big success – thank you, Kay. I know it seems early, but this year's Wine Country Quilt show is just around the corner. Time to think about what you might want to finish and enter in the show. Cyndi, our Programs Chair, has a number of great speakers lined up for us and we also have some informative and fun Basic Skills classes coming up. It's your guild. Try to take advantage of all the guild has to offer. And consider volunteering your time and talents for the guild. It's a two way street and a win – win for everyone.

I look forward to seeing all of you at meetings, classes, and the show. Here's to making 2020 the best year ever!

Alys Hay, President

HELP NEEDED

Hello guild members! We urgently need assistance with marketing this year's Opportunity Quilt.

Our Marketing Coordinator is going to be indisposed for at least 3 months. She has already arranged to show our quilt at a number of venues so that part of the position is mostly complete; there are just a few more bookings to make.

What we need is someone to coordinate the logistics of getting the quilt to the locations, having tickets available for sale, and ensuring that there are people at each venue to sell the tickets.

We will try to get a previous Opportunity Quilt marketing person to lend her assistance. We still will need one or two people who are willing to either go to the various venues or arrange for others to go.

If this is something you would be willing to do, or if you want additional information, please contact either Karen Derrick or Alys Hay.

This Year's VP Challenge

"When Life Throws You a Monkey Wrench"

Due 8/19/20

It was fun to learn that for many of you, the RK Kona Chartreuse fabric for this year's VP Challenge is one of your favorite colors!

Bring your \$1 to claim one of the four pieces I have left.

If you want more of the challenge fabric, visit the friendly folks at Village Sewing.

This year, size, pattern, and challenge fabric come into play. I look forward to seeing the results! Karen Derrick, VP

Last Year's VP Challenge

"What Gives You Joy?"

As we begin thinking about quilt show entries, let's not forget about last year's VP challenge quilts.

Stay tuned for details about how to submit your VP Challenge Quilt information as I believe it will be considered a "group" or "special exhibit" entry.

If you haven't quite finished last year's challenge, now is the time!

PROGRAMS

Happy New Year to all of you!

For this calendar year, we still have a Machine Quilting workshop that will be taught by Mel Beach in March and a Taking the Dye Out Workshop in June taught by Colleen Pelfrey.

The Pointless Sisters will be presenting a lecture in July that I am so excited to hear.

I am looking forward to both of the upcoming workshops and hope you will join me in the workshops, sign up early!!

Cyndi Cunningham, Program Chair

Attention! It's that time again!

It's time to submit your quilts for the 2020 Wine Country Quilt Show.

You can enter on line here: www.mqsc.org/quilt-show-entry-info.

The deadline for entries is April 5, 2020. We are only doing online entries this year to save costs and assure timely entries.

Thank you, Trina Jahnsen

Moonlight Quilters of Sonoma County Board Meeting Minutes January 6, 2020

President Alys Hay called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m., upon confirming a quorum.

Marilyn Lira moved for approval of the November 2019 board minutes; Karen Derrick seconded her motion and the minutes were approved unanimously.

Treasurer's Report: In Michelle Crosbie's absence, she has sent a report and financial statements as of December 31, 2019. In summary, all federal and state returns have been filed and accepted, with the exception of the raffle permit, which was submitted late. This includes non-profit statements. No more are due until 1/15/2021. The next raffle permit will be due July 1, 2020. Michelle is still researching director and officer insurance.

Vice-President's Report: Karen Derrick reported that the Vets' Building contract has been approved, with a savings of almost \$900 over last year's agreement. Part of this savings is due to a reduction of meeting hours scheduled; the balance is savings from purchasing our own microphone, to be stored with the library cart.

Vice-President's Challenge – as approved at the November board meeting, the VP Challenge is on! A ten-inch square of chartreuse Kona can be purchased for \$1 from Karen, required to be included in the block. Full rules are posted on the MQSC website.

Quilt Show: Monthly committee meetings will start January 16. Vendor contracts have already started coming in.

Community Relations: We received a request for holiday gift bags via our Facebook page. Marilyn Lira and Alys were able to pull holiday themed fabrics from their personal stashes and make the bags in time for the Cotati Police Department's Cocoa and

Cookies with a Cop party for kids in need. Now that we know about this program, Alys will follow up with contacts in order to plan for next year's gift bag production without the rush. Many thanks to Marilyn and Alys for their fast, generous response on MQSC's behalf!

A thank you quilt has been completed for gifting to Joanne Garrett, daughter of a woman who passed away. Ms. Garrett donated a lot of her mother's fabric to MQSC last year. Marilyn showed off the completed blue and yellow quilt, a collaboration of many MQSC members, assembled by Marilyn and quilted by Saraj Cory.

E-mail Blast Guidelines needed – Originally, blasts were expected to be for time-sensitive announcements from members between newsletters, with the intent of minimizing the amount of email generated to membership. In practice, we are getting requests from outside organizations, businesses and random members of the community requesting that we publicize sales, other organizations' events or asking for help with a quilt-related project. We need clearer guidelines.

After much discussion, the board agreed that the e-mail blast button on the MQSC website should be moved to the members-only page. In general, the board agreed that the blasts are to be used for reminders (e.g., time to pay dues, remember to buy raffle tickets for the opportunity quilt). Representatives of other organizations are welcome to make presentations at our meetings, but they should not use e-blasts.

Facebook page and group: Michelle Crosbie has offered to serve as interim manager of our social media. Margie Gross, a former MQSC member, has been administrator for an MQSC Facebook group using our name and logo. The group does not require MQSC membership. Margie prefers to keep the group open to all quilters (whether or not

Moonlight Quilters of Sonoma County Board Meeting Minutes January 6, 2020 (Con't)

a guild member), so she changed its name to "Sonoma County Quilters." It was moved and seconded and the board voted to thank Margie for changing the group name to Sonoma County Quilters, and to ask her to remove any and all references to Moonlight Quilters of Sonoma County and the use of our logo. Michelle will relay this decision to Margie. Michelle will take over administration of the MQSC group page which will be exclusive to MQSC members.

2020-21 Opportunity Quilt – Nancy Samples is coordinating the next quilt, The design plan was approved by acclamation.

Board meeting schedule – Alys requested that we revert to quarterly board meetings, with the expectation that we can cover all business with fewer meetings. The next meeting will be on March 2 or March 9 – please email Alys with your availability!

Storage Units – Now that we have a clear idea of costs for storage unit rental, and demand for storage has settled down after the fires, we will research pricing of similar spaces to ensure that we are getting the best possible rate.

Generic email addresses – the board agreed that generic emails for board positions will simplify communication with members as well as the public, while retaining privacy for recipients and ensuring communications even as specific position holders change over the years. Alys, Trina and Karen Derrick will facilitate email address set up for all positions. They will have the format of MQSCpositionname@gmail.com. Board members must get these set up by Alys, Trina or Karen as administrators. Information on how

to utilize these email addresses should be added to position-holder binders.

Quilt Show Featured Artist compensation – topic for further discussion: offering an honorarium or stipend for well-known quilt artists as inducement to be the featured artist, perhaps on an every-other-year basis. The ability to pay a stipend would allow us to reimburse the artist for a share in the expense of bringing such an artist to the northern California area.

Update your binder! Binder holders, please review the contents of your binder and use the check list provided by Norma Jean to ensure that it is complete and up-to-date (deadlines for relevant actions, contact information, etc.) for passing on to the next person!

Proposed board changes, to start with the next fiscal year:

Add: Publicity Coordinator – includes Facebook administrators and page and group managers

Communications (internal) which will include newsletter editor, website manager and email blaster.

Subtract (move)

Hospitality – goes under membership Librarian – goes under Activity Relations Newsletter Editor – goes under Communications

General Announcements: We are hosting the Tri-Guild Luncheon in 2021. It is a huge undertaking and we need a coordinator to start planning as soon as possible. Please see Alys to volunteer yourself or another member!

The meeting was adjourned at 8:34 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Miriam Marlin, Secretary

Moonlight Quilters Show and Tell January 8, 2020

Marilyn Lira Gina Stateler-Calhoun Gina Stateler-Calhoun Karen Bolan

Karen Bolan Denise Ragozzino Margaret Garretson Linda Lampson Donna Huckaby

Donna Huckaby Jim Haws

Alys Hay

Thank You Very Much!

Prickley Star Medallion Face Mini Lollipop **Foxes**

Princess & the Pea

I'll Fly Away

Chrismoose and Deer

Chrismoose and Deer (yes, two)

Free Range Chicken

Fierce Cuddle



Fat Quarter won by: Alys Hay

Submitted by Pat Bernard & Karen Perlis, Show & Tell Coordinators























MEMBERSHIP Happy New Year from the Membership Committee!

Welcome to the New Year of 2020. We want to thank all the members who paid their dues at the last meeting. It has brought our total membership now to 143. Not sure if you're current? You can check with the membership committee. We always have the list with us at the business meetings. Anyone who is not paid by January 31st will be taken off the roster and deleted from the e blast list. However, if you are member in good standing and are not receiving the e blasts, please check with Joanne Thomas. She will be happy to help you out.

Our new member tea is scheduled for Saturday, March 28th at Village Sewing Center from 2-4pm. We hope all new members will be able to attend and would love many "seasoned" members to attend as well. This is a great opportunity to introduce yourself to the new members and give new members to chance to get information about our guild. Please try to save the date. We'll have lots of tea and cookies to share.

Lastly, welcome to our new member Leanne Levitt. She joined at our Round Robin event. We hope she enjoyed it as much as we did! Thanks, Kay and your "rangers" for such a fun and informative evening.

Kathy Vedder/Deanna Abramowitz

Cat and Dog Cuddles

Thank you to our members who kicked off 2020 with many beautiful cuddles. Deana Abramowitz, Bennie Buckingham, Kathy Vedder, and Karen Bolan provided a 23-cuddle high stack for the cats and dogs. Thank you very much, ladies!

Our donor from the East Bay, Pam Creason, dropped off 10 Christmas-themed cuddles late in November. These beauties went to

Forgotten Felines for their holiday fundraising activities.

We will be collecting cuddles again at the February business meeting, and will have the fabric and batting there as well.

The specifics on the requirements for cat and dog cuddles can be found on our web site in case you forgot the size that Forgotten Felines prefers (17" x 25").

Thank you for your support of this project.
Julie Neff
Janske Silva
Cat and Dog Cuddles

Friendship Blocks

HELP!! Calling all quilters!

We need some more Friendship Blocks to offer our members.

We bet some of you have thought of asking our members to help you make a quilt by making one block for you. Well, there's no better time than NOW!

Come visit us at Friendship Block and we will help you get started.

Let's start 2020 off with some new blocks to entice us. Remember all you need is a good pattern for us to follow and we'll do the rest.

Of course, if you want, you can offer some of the fabric or specify the colors you'd like us to use. It's all up to you! Come see us.

Jeanne Nelson Margaret Garretson Friendship Block

Moonlight Quilters of Sonoma County Business Meeting Minutes January 8, 2020

President Alys Hay called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., after determining that there was a quorum, as required.

She welcomed John Furtado from Village Sewing Center and Jennie Alexich from East Bay Heritage Quilters.

Jennie of East Bay Heritage Quilters introduced two beautiful opportunity quilts and spoke about their quilt show, Voices in Cloth, being held March 20-21. Meeting attendees had the opportunity to buy raffle tickets for the opportunity quilts and discounted tickets for their quilt show.

Upon a motion from Cyndi Cunningham, seconded by Geri Cross, the November business meeting minutes were approved unanimously.

With an eye toward minimizing our operating expenses, the board approved the purchase of a microphone compatible with the Vets Memorial Building sound system. We had been paying \$20 per meeting to rent the Vets' microphone. A microphone cost approximately \$100. The microphone will be kept with the library cart.

The annual rental contract with the Veterans Memorial Building has been signed. We have reduced the use of our meeting room by thirty minutes for most of our meetings. Between the savings created by the half-hour meeting space rental reduction and the use of our own microphone, we will see savings of \$900 this year.

Treasurer's Report: While Michelle is away on "vacation" she has provided the following information: As of 12/31/19, the Vets Hall contract has been signed and 2020 rent paid. Due to a change in our post office box

address, we received a property tax bill late. The bill has been paid, along with the late fee. All other bills have been paid and non-profit returns filed. The cash flow for the year to date is positive with \$5,148.91 more in funds received than has been paid out.

Committee Reports

Membership Only paid members will be receiving MQSC e-blasts – please be sure 2019-20 dues have been paid by January 31.

Medallions If you are signed up to work the third round on a medallion, please be sure to have it completed for passing on to the next participant at the February 5 business meeting. Contact Dale Yamamura or Trina Jahnsen with questions or to sign up for available rounds.

Programs & Workshops The January Basic Skills workshop will be focused on making the disappearing nine-patch block, and will be held at Village Sewing Center on January 18. February's workshop will be held at the Vets Hall on February 19 and will focus on jelly printing. Space is available. Please sign up with Cyndi! Mel Beach will be the teacher for the March workshop on machine quilting.

Round Robin-Coordinator Kay Hawkins has rounded up a fun group of short tutorials for this camping-themed evening. Please print the handouts for each station from the MQSC website and bring to the meeting on Jan 15.

Quilt Show-Coordinators We will begin accepting quilt entries February 1. Entries can only be submitted online; if you need help, contact Trina – her committee will be available at meetings to photograph quilts and help those without computers submit their entries.

Business Meeting Minutes cont.

Community Relations A thank you quilt has been completed for gifting to Joanne Garrett, daughter of a woman who donated almost 200 pounds of fabric to MQSC last year. Marilyn showed off the completed blue and yellow quilt, a collaboration of many MQSC members, assembled by Marilyn and quilted by Saraj Cory.

Spring Fundraiser Fabrics and other items are now being accepted!

Holiday Party Many thanks to Geri Cross and Alys Hay for a wonderful evening. Geri and Alys thanked the creative and generous table hosts with a gift. The table decorations were fabulous!

Retreat Update Debbie Cesaretti reported that there is room for five more at Walker Creek for this members' only weekend. Final payment is due by the end of January. Only members in good standing (membership for the new year paid) may sign up.

Announcements

<u>Library</u> The board voted to "forgive" all past, outstanding overdue book replacement costs for books. We would still like to have them, if you find them in the future. Please consider volunteering for the open librarian position.

<u>Facebook</u> Michelle Crosbie has volunteered to be our interim Social Media Coordinator, bringing our pages current and maintaining them.

Generic eMail Addresses The board has decided to offer generic addresses for all officers, chairs and coordinators, in the format MQSCTreasurer@gmail.com as an example. If you are an officer, committee chair or coordinator, please contact Alys, Karen Derrick or Trina Jahnsen to set your email address up. There are many advantages to using these addresses, including the ability to protect personal information and to pass on correspondence readily when the current officeholders retire.

Tri-Guild Luncheon 2021 We need a chair and many volunteers for this event, which we are hosting in 2021. It's a big event and planning needs to start now to make it a success. In addition to the Coordinator position, we need volunteers to manage food planning, raffle baskets, luncheon quilt block, entertainment and décor. Please contact Alys or Karen Derrick to offer your help!

Fortieth year of MQSC! Do we want to commemorate this milestone in some way? Past milestone anniversaries have been celebrated with a special cake. Your suggestions are welcomed. Please talk to Alys.

Program Our vendor affiliate, John Furtado of Village Sewing Center, talked to us about the state of independent local quilt shops in Sonoma County. He reminded everyone that there are many advantages to brick and mortar stores, which we are fortunate to have nearby in Sonoma County. He noted that the number of vendors that he sees at various trade meetings and shows has dropped precipitously over the past decade, and the ease of online shopping has meant that independent stores have had to change their business model continuously to remain competitive. He referred all of us to youtube videos that VSC has produced - you can search under VSC on the youtube site.

After the regularly scheduled drawings for raffle baskets, block of the month, and presentations for friendship blocks, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Miriam Marlin, Secretary.

2019-2020 EXECUTIVE BOARD OFFICERS

President/Holiday Potluck
Vice President/Webmaster
Secretary
Treasurer

Alys Hay
Karen Derrick
Miriam Marlin
Michelle Crosbie

2019-2020 BOARD COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Norma Jean Edwards **Activity Relations** Community Relations Marilyn Lira Donna Poe Assistant Nancy Robinson Hospitality Chair Kerry Mertle Librarian Chair Assistant Diane Dickinson Deana Abramowitz Membership Assistant Kathy Vedder **Newsletter Editor** Sue Peretti-Keith Program Chair/NCQC Rep Cyndi Cunningham Shadow Linda Lampson Quilt Show Chair / Medallions Trina Jahnsen Dale Yamamura Assistant Ways & Means Chair Ellen Fox

2019—2020 COORDINATORS & ASSISTANTS

Basic Skills Coordinator Patti Bassignami Karen Lavender Assistant Joanne Thomas eBlast Coordinator Block of the Month Coordinator Denise Ragozzino Robin Deiter Assistant Cat & Dog Cuddles Coordinator Julie Neff Assistant Janske Silva Citrus Fair Rep Debbie Ward Assistant Judith Brooks Fabric Exchange Coordinator Donna Cambra Assistant Cecile Clabaugh Friendship Blocks Coordinator Jeanne Nelson Assistant Margaret Garretson Historian Teresa Lewis Holiday Potluck Coordinators Geri Cross

Medallions Assistant Dale Yamamura
Opportunity Quilt Const. 2019-2020 Cynthia Bessonen/

Opportunity Quilt Const. 2019-2020 Cynthia Bessonen/Sarah

Whiton

Opportunity Quilt Const. 2020-2021 Nancy Samples Opportunity Quilt Marketing Saraj Cory Quilter of the Month Coordinator Judy Pudoff Holly Palma Raffle Coordinator Assistant Kanani Jones Round Robin Workshops Kay Hawkins Show & Tell Coordinator Pat Bernard Karen Perlis Assistant Sonoma County Fair Rep Carole Behlke Spring Fundraiser Coordinator Lline Woodall Assistant **Deb Gomes** Sunshine Coordinator Shirley Black Past President Karen Mansergh

HAPPY BIRTHDAY Ruth Wolf Jan Toni Millhaem Jan 7 9 Patricia Bauer Jan Kathy Patterson 9 Jan Laura Utter Jan 13 Cyndi Cunningham Jan 15 Leddi Piccinotti Jan 15 Kristine Brown Jan 23 Jan 23 Joanne Thomas Jan 26 Cindy Chadwick Jan 27 Ann Linville

Jan 29

MOSC LIBRARY BOOKS

Cecile Clabaugh

An updated inventory of our Library books is now available on our MQSC website, ready for a search. Our library now has over 230 books and DVD's. The number of late books has dropped from fifty percent to just two percent!

Our new roster includes "Japanese Quilt Blocks," Asian patchwork; "Walk: Walking Foot," an Instructional Category of quilting and a new story by Jennifer Chiaverini called, "Circle of Quilters."

We were able to recruit 2 part-time librarians to help prepare for the Book Sale at the **Spring Fabric Sale** on April 15, 2020. Thank you for offering your expertise and experience to our big boxes event.

Remember to bring back the books you checked out last month to the February 5th, 2020 Business Meeting. We open our doors a half hour early before the meeting starts for the best selection of books. If you aren't finished with your selection, make sure to renew at our table, by phone or by email.

Kerry Mertle Diane Dickenson MQSC Librarians





Ann Strom Threads

P.O. Box 2221 Sebastopol, CA 95473 829-1014 Full line of Aurifil & Presencia threads for sewing & Quilting

Bolt Fabric & Home

Kate Barrett
219 N Cloverdale Blvd.
Cloverdale, CA 95425
707-894-2658
Fabric, Notions, classes, gifts and home accessories.
www.boltcloverdale.com
info@boltcloverdale.com

By Kay Mackenzie

Kay Mckenzie, owner Books Patterns, tools, supplies, notions, gifts www.kaymackenzie.com

Cindy's Fabric Boutique

Cynthia Tarwater
Yuba City, CA
530-218-6289
Fabric, patterns, notions
www.cindysfabricboutique.easy.
etsy.com

Constant and Laffin

Sharon, Constat, Nancy Laffin 4717 Cameron Ranch Dr Carmichael, CA 95608 No brick and mortar store. Online and show presence only. Quilt kits, patterns and notions. nancy@constantlaffin.com

D's Quilting Designs

Don Javier, owner
320 Graham Ct
Folsom, CA CA 95630
916-985-2299
Sashiko patterns & tools. Asian/
oriental & blender fabrics,
patterns and notions.
www.doriejavier.com

MQSC AFFILIATES

Finishing Touch 4 You

Gail Hogan 530-304-5809 7979 Wapiti Pl Citrus Hts, CA 95610 Yarn, necklaces & scarf slides, All handmade. gailsotherplace@gmail.com

Freshwater Quilthangers

Verne Frost 2650 Freshwater Rd, Eureka, CA 707 845-9237 By appointment or drop in. Handmade wood quilt & weaving hangers, quilt craft items, special order.

Global Maarketplace Fair Trade Quilts

Material Girlfriends

1035 Geneva St

Livermore, CA 94450
925 640-2485
We are both eager to share our passion with new and used quilters by teaching and lecturing at their local shops, guilds and quilt shows.Many patterns to choose from on our Patterns blog www.QuiltPatternsDirect.com/

blog
lisa@materialgirlfriends.com

<u>lisa@materialgirlfriends.com</u> lora@materialgirlfriends.com

Maureen Schmidt Hand Dyed Fabrics

324 Twin Lakes Dr Santa Rosa, CA 95409 Hand dyed cotton, raw silk and radiance hand dyed pearl cotton and cotton gauze By Appointment only 228-6007 mhardyschmidt@gmail.com

Meissner Sewing & Vacuum Center

Santa Rosa
1455 Santa Rosa Ave
Santa Rosa, CA 95404
707-575-5259
M-F 10-6 Sat 9-5 Sun Closed
Sewing machine, long arm, vac,
notions, fabric, industrial &
Commercial embroidery
systems. Repair & service of
machines, classes, workshops &
events. 15% discount w/active
MQSC card.
meissnersewing.com

Missing a Few Buttons

Tammy Salvato, owner c/o Summer Cottage Antiques 153 Kentucky St Petaluma, CA 94952 707-578-7796 At least a hundred thousands old & new buttons. salvatofam@aol.com

Monica's Quilt & Bead Creations

77780 Country Club Dr, #C & D Palm Desert, CA 92211 760-772-2400 Fabrics, patterns, 4000 sq. ft. of beads everywhere.

www.monicasquiltandbead.com

Not Just Quiltz

37831 Niles Blvd, Fremont, CA 94536

510-797-6579 Tues - Sat: 10am - 6pm

Sun: 10am – 4pm Mon - Thur: Closed

Aboriginal and Batik fabrics, long arm quilting services on a Gammill Statler Stitcher, embroidery, custom quilts, classes, batting, notions and unique gift items, as well as gift certificates.

NotjustQuiltz.com

Parkside Sewing Machine Centre

Jim & Maria Wyllie, owners 410 Santa Rosa Ave Santa Rosa, CA 95404 576-1430 Local Bernina Dealer since 1981, service most machines. Mon to Fri 9:30 to 5, Sat 9 to 12 noon, Sun closed. 15% discount on notions & parts with membership card.

Quilts By Cathy

1436 Coughlin Ct Yuba City, CA 95993 530 671-6047 530-671-6047 Longarm quilting, fabric, kits quiltsbycathy@comcast.net

Rainbow Resources

Charlene Younker
PO Box 222
Albion, CA 95410
707 937-0431
Unique fabrics & trims. 10%
discount w/active MQSC card @
Albion store only hours by
appointment only.
rainbowresourceco.com

Sew Little Time Quilting

rainbow@mcn.org

Colleen Granger
337 Pt San Pedro Rd
San Rafael, CA 94901
415-686-6067
Longarm quilting, quilt patterns,
embroidery supplies, workshops.
sewlittletimequilting.com
colleen@sewlittletimequilting.co
m

Sonoma County Sewing Company

Shannon Marshall, owner, 474 Larkfield Center, Santa Rosa, CA Ph # 757-5637 Services offered include alterations, custom clothing, design prototypes, and machine embroidery, sewing classes for students of all levels! Courses offered include fashion analysis, flat pattern design, sewing machine instruction, and how to sew. Sonoma County Sewing Company is a maker space for sewing and guilting! You can rent our machines to use in the studio.

Sproule Studios

April Sproule, Owner 358 Main St Fortuna, CA 95540 Textile artist/designer/longarm quilting services www.sproulestudios.com

Twice Nice Sewing Machine Restoration

David & Marion Trebotich 5127 Sundance Ct Antioch, CA 94531 925-628-5039 Singer Featherweights,& Sewing accessories Mon-Fri 9-5 www.twiceniceshoppe.com

Village Sewing Center

John Furtado, owner
506 Lewis Rd, Santa Rosa, CA
544-7259
Sewing, sergers & embroidery
machines, cabinet sales, books,
repairs, fabric, thread, notions &
classes. Mon-Fri 10-6, Sat 10-5
Sunday CLOSED Discount with
membership card
www.villagesewing.com

Your California Fabric Connection

Terry Abbett
3445 Clayton Rd
Concord, CA 94519
800-479-7906
High quality quilt fabric scrap
bags, stash builder fabrics.
yourcaliforniafabric.com

Northern California Sister Quilt Guilds

Albany "East Bay Heritage Quilters"

P O Box 6223, Albany, CA 94706-6223 www.ebhg.org/ebhq@ebhq.org

Antioch "Delta Quilters Guild" P O Box 154, Antioch, CA 94509-0154 www.deltaquilters.org/ Auburn "Foothill Quilters Guild" P O Box 5653, Auburn, CA 95604-5633 www.foothillquilters.org/ Campbell "PenWAG", Peninsula Wearable Arts Guild, P O Box 111776, Campbell, CA 95011- 1776,

www.penwag.org/

Concord/Pleasant Hill "Contra Costa Quilt Guild" P. O. Box 23871, Concord, CA 94523-0871,

www.contracostaquiltguild.org/

Danville "Diablo Valley Quilters Guild" P O Box 1884, Danville, CA 94526-1884 www.DiabloValleyQuilters.org/ Elk Grove "Elk Grove Quilt Guild" P O Box 1413, Elk Grove, CA 95759-1413 www.ElkGroveQuiltGuild.org Fairfield "Sew the North Wind Blows" P. O. Box 2891, Fairfield, CA 94533-2891 www.northwindquiltersguild.com/ Fallon, Nevada Quilt Guild, "Silver State Patchwork News," PO Box 5265, Fallon, NV 89407-5265

www.nevadaquiltguild.org/

Folsom "Folsom Quilt & Fiber Guild" P O Box 626, Folsom, CA 95763-0626 www.folsomquilt.org/
Fort Bragg "Ocean Wave Quilters" P O Box 131, Fort Bragg, CA 95437 www.soroptimistfortbraggca.org/SIFB/ quilt/ or https://doi.org/10.2016/j.com/

Grass Valley "Pine Tree Quilt Guild" P. O. Box 3133, Grass Valley, CA 95945-3133 www.pinetreequiltguild.com/ Gualala "Pacific Piecemakers Quilt Guild" P O Box 244, Gualala, CA 95445-0244 www.pacificpiecemakers.org/ Kelseyville "Ladies of the Lake Quilt Guild" P. O. Box 875. Kelseyville, CA 95451 www.llqg.org/ Lodi "Tokay Stitch 'n' Quilt Guild" Grape- line, P O Box 1838, Lodi, CA 95241-1838 www.tokaystitchnquilt.com/ Modesto "Cross Country Quilters" P. O. Box 577063, Modesto, CA 95357 www.crosscountryquilters.com/ Napa Valley Quilters "Loose Threads' P. O. Box 405, Napa, CA 94559-0405 www.napavalleyquilters.org/ Northern California Quilt Council c/o New Pieces, 766 Gilman Berkeley, CA 94707-1346 www.ncqc.net/ or smalachowski@hotmail.com

Petaluma "Sew Much News" P. O. Box 5834, Petaluma, CA 94955-5834 www.petalumaquiltguild.org/ Pleasanton "Amador Rose" P. O. Box 955, Pleasanton, CA 94566-0955 www.amadorvalleyquilters.org/ or newsletter@amadorvalleyquilters.org/

Redding "Quilters' Sew-Ciety of Redding, P. O. Box 492581, Redding, CA 96049-2581 www.quilterssewciety.org/ Redwood City "Peninsula Quilters' Gazette" P. O. Box 2423, Redwood City, CA 94064-2423 www.peninsulaquilters.org/

Rocklin "Pioneer Quilters Guild" P O Box 126, Rocklin, CA 95677-0126 www.pioneerquiltersguild.org/ Sacramento "River City Quilters Guild" "Needle Notes", P. O. Box 15816, Sacramento, CA 95852-0816 www.rivercityquilters.org/

San Francisco "Quilters Cables" P O Box 27002, San Francisco, CA 94127- 7002 www.sfquiltersguild.org/ San Joaquin Valley Quilters Guild. www.sjvqg.com/

San Jose/Campbell "The Valley Quilter" P O Box 792, Campbell, CA 95009 www.scvqa.org/ San Rafael "Mt. Tam Quilt Guild" P O Box 9251, San Rafael, CA 94903-9251 www.mtqg.org/

Santa Maria "All-American City Quilters" P O Box 7217, Santa Maria, CA 93456 aac-quilters@yahoo.com

Santa Rosa "Santa Rosa Quilt Guild" P O Box 9251, Santa Rosa, CA 95405-9251 www.santarosaquiltguild.org/

Watsonville Pajaro Valley Quilt Assn. P O Box 1412, Aptos, CA 95001-1412 www.pvqa.org/

Yuba City "Valley Quilt Guild" P. O. Box 1463, Yuba City, CA 95992-1463 www.valleyquiltguild.com/

Patchwords

Membership in MQSC is open to all who share an interest in quilting. Members enjoy meetings and special events, receive a monthly newsletter, have use of a library of quilting books, videos, tools, and patterns, and receive discounts from some affiliate members.

Dues are \$45 annually, \$15 for those younger than 16 who are accompanied by an adult member, \$50 for affiliates. Confidential scholarships are available; contact membership chair. The membership year is September 1 to August 31. The membership form is available on the website: www.mqsc.org/

Moonlight Quilters of Sonoma County

Mailing Address

P.O. Box 6818 Santa Rosa, CA 95406-6618

Business/Program Meetings
First and Third Wednesdays each month
(except in July and August)

Veterans Memorial Bldg. East Dining Room 1351 Maple Ave. Santa Rosa, CA

Quarterly Board Meetings

Workshops

Please refer to Supply List available from Program Chair or Website:

www/mqsc.org

Patchwords newsletter submission deadline is the 15th of each month. Please send your articles in the body of an email to the Newsletter Editor speretti@sbcglobal.net, Susan Peretti-Keith

Moonlight Quilters of Sonoma County P.O. Box 6818 Santa Rosa, CA 95406-6882



MQSC GUEST ONLY